SHEBOYGAN COUNTY HEALTH CARE CENTER COMMITTEE MINUTES
 
Rocky Knoll Health Care Center
N7135 Rocky Knoll Parkway, Plymouth, WI  53073
West Conference Room
           
August 13, 2019                            Called to Order:  9:00 a.m.                            Adjourned 12:04 p.m.
 

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Supervisor Richard Bemis, Chairperson; Supervisor Al Bosman; Supervisor James Glavan; Supervisor Roger Otten, Vice Chairperson; Supervisor Charles Conrardy, Secretary
 

ALSO PRESENT: 
Jeremy Fredericks, Kayla Clinton, Finance Director Wendy Charnon, County Administrator Adam Payne, County Board Supervisors Bill Goehring and Tom Wegner; Human Resource Director Jean Gallimore and HR Manager Penny Elsner; Crystal Fieber, Corporation Counsel; Christy Edwards, Matt Reiterl and Rod Goodweiler – Martin Brothers; Stacy Wagner, Dietary Director-Rocky Knoll; Jannine Drew, Michelle Koch, Rosemary Cortinaz, Sammantha Nett, Roger Abraham, Vicki Weigel, James Miller, Jeff Miller, Edmund Schmitt
 

Supervisor Bemis called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  It was noted the agenda was posted on August 9, 2019 at 2:30 p.m. in compliance with the Open Meeting Law.

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Bosman to approve the minutes from the July 9, 2019 meeting.  Supervisor Otten requested to be placed on record to change his vote regarding entering into a service contract with Unidine, Inc. to “no”.  Motion of minutes carried.
 
Representatives from Martin Brothers provided an overview of services they currently provide to Rocky Knoll as well as services they could provide but we currently do not utilize.  Chairperson Bemis allowed for open discussion and relative questions to be asked by meeting attendees. 
Rocky Knoll Administrator Kayla Clinton, Human Resource Director Jean Gallimore and Finance Director Wendy Charnon provided an overview of the services Undine offers, the focus on benefits to our employees who would transition employment with Unidine and the financial impact to the County.  Chairperson Bemis allowed for open discussion and relative questions to be asked by meeting attendees.
Discussion was held by committee member regarding proposed contract with Unidine.  A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Bosman to continue negotiations with Unidine, Inc. for dining services and also requested Ms. Clinton to have a Request for Proposal prepared to explore other vendors relative to dining services for Rocky Knoll.  By roll call; 4 Ayes (Supervisors Conrardy, Bosman, Otten, Bemis) 1 No (Supervisor Glavan).  Motion carried.

The 2020 Rocky Knoll budget was presented by Ms. Clinton, Mr. Fredericks and Ms. Charnon.  The budget was built on the basis of supporting the 2019 requests for the use of CPE and state grant funds, and without an approved Unidine, Inc. contract.  RESCEW fund requests were included for a full time dietitian, increasing the Social Worker FTE by .3 (from .6 to .9) and additional funds for the marketing and advertising budget.  A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Bosman to approve the budget as presented.  After discussion regarding the effects of not solely supporting the Unidine, Inc. contract, Supervisor Conrardy amended his motion with a second by Supervisor Bosman to approve the budget as presented but to remove the RESCEW request for the full-time Dietitian.  Motion carried.
The capital plan request for the year 2020 – Onsite Child Daycare was presented to the committee with explanation and proposed location within the facility.  A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Bosman to approve as presented and forward to Finance Committee.  Motion carried.

Accounts Payable Vouchers were reviewed.  Motion was made by Supervisor Glavan and seconded by Supervisor Bosman to approve as presented.  Motion carried.
 

June 2019 financials were presented.  Motion was made by Supervisor Bosman and seconded by Supervisor Glavan to approve both as presented.  Motion carried. 
Ms. Clinton requested approval to move the license from four rooms in the Fox hall in Woodland Village to the long term care side in Building B that were previously de-licensed for hospice suites (two rooms on floor B1 and two rooms on floor B2).  Motion was made by Supervisor Bosman and seconded by Supervisor Conrardy to approve as presented.  Motion carried.
There were no travel notifications.

Ms. Clinton had the following items to report:
 
· Census – In-house census 129; two pending admissions and five pending discharges; Woodland Village census is 19 (capacity 33).
· Open Positions – 22 Certified Nursing Assistant positions (all shifts full and part time as well as weekend only); 5 Registered Nurse positions:  Two part-time day, two part-time p.m. shift and one full-time night shift
Public comment was received.

A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Otten to adjourn the meeting at 12:04 p.m.  Motion carried and meeting adjourned. 

       Angie Iserloth      
   Recording Secretary
